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2010-2012 Cannondale Bad Boy and Bad Girl Bicycles 

SAFETY  RECALL NOTICE

This recall is being conducted in cooperation with 
the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission.

Recall Notice at: 
 http://www.cannondale.com

Post until November 1, 2016

Recalled Product:

2010-2012 Bad Boy and Bad Girl bicycles subject to recall can be identified by looking at the date code on the bottom of the 
fork leg. Look for the first character of the code as compare with tables below to find out if the bicycle is subject to this recall.

SUBJECT TO RECALL: 

Production  Date Code Production Year
“P” 2010
“Q” 2011

“R”  (except “RA”) 2012

Example:  “RK24” is subject to recall.   

 NOT SUBJECT TO RECALL,  
BICYCLE OK TO RIDE:

Production Date Code Production  Year
“RA” 2012 / December
“T” 2013
“S” 2014
“N” 2015
“L” 2016

Importer:  Cycling Sports Group, Inc. of Wilton, Connecticut.

Hazard :  

This recall is a result of some reports of affected bicycles developing fatigue cracks where the axle 
meets the fork leg. Fatigue cracks grow with use and can result in a broken axle. There is a risk that 
the axle may separate from the fork leg, with risk of an accident or injury.

Please do not ride your bicycle until the fork is inspected or replaced. Bicycles subject to re-
call can be confirmed by looking at the date code on the bottom of the fork leg.
See above.

Remedy:

If your bicycle is subject to recall, please stop riding and bring your bicycle to your  
nearest Cannondale Dealer for inspection and fork replacement.  

If you have any questions, please call 203-845-8498 and select “1” for consumer support
between 9 am - 6 pm EST Monday through Friday. Email: recall@cannondale.zendesk.com


